THE PREUSS SCHOOL UC SAN DIEGO
Immigration Enforcement Policy Related to the Detention or Deportation of a Student’s Family Member
Why adopt a policy related to Detention or Deportation of a Family Member?
By July 1, 2018, each local education agency in California must adopt policies ensuring that public schools
remain safe and accessible to all California residents regardless of immigration status. The following policies
are equivalent to the model policies drafted by the Attorney General’s office and model policies already

adopted by many charter schools.

Responding to the Detention or Deportation of a Student’s Family Member

The Preuss School UC San Diego shall encourage families and students to be prepared in the event that a
family member is detained or deported. The Preuss School UC San Diego shall encourage families and students
to:

e Know their emergency phone numbers;
e Know where to find important documentation such as birth certificates, passports, Social Security
Cards, doctors’ contact information, medication lists, and lists of allergies.

The Preuss School UC San Diego shall permit students and families to update a student’s emergency contact
information as needed throughout the school year and to provide alternative contacts if not parent or
guardian is available.

e The Preuss School UC San Diego shall ensure that families may include the contact information of a
trusted adult guardian as a secondary emergency contact in the event a student’s parent or guardian is
ever detained.

e The Preuss School UC San Diego shall communicate to families that the information provided on the
emergency cards will only be used to respond to emergency situations — and will never be used for any
other purpose.

The student’s emergency card contact information is the information that shall be used in the event a
student’s parent or guardian is detained or deported and the student must be released to an adult designated
on that card. Alternately, the Preuss School UC San Diego shall release the student into the custody of any
individual who presents a Caregiver’s Authorization Affidavit on behalf of the student. The Preuss School UC
San Diego shall only contact Child Protective Services if school staff are unable to arrange for timely care
through the methods outlined above or other instructions given by the parent or guardian.

Any attempt by a law-enforcement officer to access a school site or a student for immigration-enforcement
purposes should be reported to the Bureau of Children’s Justice in the California Department of Justice at
BCJ@doj.ca.gov.
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